
WINDOW ROCK, Ariz. — The Resources and Development Committee (RDC) of the Navajo 
Nation Council approved a $4 million appropriation to all 110 Navajo Nation chapters to procure 
hay, grain, and livestock feed for distribution to community members. The committee voted to 
approve the assistance at its Mar. 17 regular meeting after discussion with the Navajo Nation 
Office of the Controller and the Navajo Nation Department of Agriculture. 

The RDC approved allocations to each chapter with the requirement that the chapter provide 
a resolution that identifies the quantity of hay, grain and/or livestock feed to be procured by the 
chapter and the method or criteria to be used to determine the quantity of hay, grain, and/or 
livestock feed to be distributed to eligible chapter members.

The resolution approved by the RDC acknowledges Navajo ranchers and livestock owners 
have experienced financial hardship due to the coronavirus (Covid-19) pandemic and intense 
winter weather conditions impacting the Navajo Nation. 

Legislation No. 0021-21, sponsored by Council Delegate Wilson Stewart Jr. (Crystal, Fort 
Defiance, Red Lake, Sawmill) and cosponsored by Council Delegate Mark Freeland (Becenti, 
Crownpoint, Huerfano, Lake Valley, Nageezi, Nahodishgish, Tse’ii’ahi, Whiterock) and Speaker 
Seth Damon (Bááháálí, Chichiltah, Manuelito, Tsé Łichíí’, Rock Springs, Tsayatoh), approved the 
funding through the Navajo Nation Agriculture Infrastructure Fund (AIF) Project Plan for 2021.

With assistance for hay, grain and livestock feed, which are the only purchases allowed under 
the approved resolution, Navajo citizens will be able to better sustain their livestock under the 
2021 plan.

Under the appropriation, the Navajo Nation Division of Community Development (DCD) 
is charged with providing administrative oversight of the 2021 plan. The resolution also requires 
the DCD to coordinate with the Agriculture Department to ensure chapter purchases are within 
allowable AIF expenditures.

The assistance is funded through indemnity payments made to the Navajo Nation under the 
US Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) pasture, rangeland, forage insurance program. 

The AIF was established in 2016 through Navajo Nation Council Resolution No. CO-57-16 
using Síhásin Funds to provide for insurance premium guarantees as part of the Navajo Nation’s 
participation in the USDA’s pilot insurance. The Budget and Finance Committee (BFC) and the 
RDC later adopted Resolution No. RDCAU-74-18, the fund management plan.
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As of Feb. 28, the Controller’s Office reported the unaudited Income Statement and Balance 
Sheet for the AIF included a balance of $4,928,101. 

Under the appropriation, the cumulative chapter total for each Navajo Nation Agency is as 
follows (per chapter breakdown attached to the resolution as Exhibit E):

•	 Eastern Agency: $1,047,763.20
•	 Fort Defiance Agency: $980,074.38
•	 Northern Agency: $763,644.11
•	 Western Agency: $683,896.39
•	 Chinle Agency: $524,621.92
•	 Total: $4,000,000

Under the Navajo Nation Appropriations Act, any funding intended to be distributed to each 
Navajo Nation chapter must be distributed according to the 50-50 chapter distribution formula. 

The assistance was approved through Resolution No. RDCMA-07-21, which required the final 
authority vote of the RDC before going into effect.
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